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Date:   January 4, 2021 

From:  Research Misconduct Inquiry Committee 

Subj:  Inquiry into an Allegation of Research Misconduct 

To:  Bonnie S. Graham, Director, San Francisco VA Health Care System (Facility #662) 
 

1. The San Francisco VA Medical Center (SFVAMC) Research Misconduct Inquiry Committee 
has completed its inquiry as directed by your memorandum, dated October 5, 2020 (hereafter, 
“appointment letter”) (Attachment A). 

2. Preliminary Statement/Background Information 

 a. As indicated in the appointment letter (Attachment A), the Inquiry Committee was 
convened to conduct an inquiry into an allegation of research misconduct in connection 
with research carried out by  (Assistant Professor of Urology, 
University of California, San Francisco and WOC employee, San Francisco VA Health 
Care System) and Dr. Rajvir Dahiya (Professor of Urology, University of California, San 
Francisco and Research Career Scientist at the San Francisco VA Health Care System) 
(hereafter, “Respondents”), both members of the SFVAMC Urology Research Unit.   
The specific allegation arises in connection with a paper they published in Cellular 
Physiology and Biochemistry (2020) 54:53-70, where an anonymous complainant 
discovered and reported that partially overlapping duplicate images were presented in 
Figure 1C that were falsely purported to represent two different cell lines.  Based on this 
duplication, it was alleged that the authors presented falsified data (hereafter, 
“allegation #1”).   

   

 b. The aforementioned allegation was received by the SFVAMC Research Integrity Officer 
(RIO; Dr. Robert Nissenson) on August 28, 2020 from an anonymous source. The 
allegation was subsequently forwarded to the VHA Office of Research Oversight (ORO).  
As indicated in a memorandum, dated September 23, 2020, the RIO determined that the 
allegation met the requirements of VHA Directive 1058.02 (“Research Misconduct”) 
Appendix A §4.d.(1) for opening a research misconduct inquiry (Attachment B). 

 c. The research referenced in allegation #1 was supported by VA Research funded by the 
Department of Veterans Affairs (Program Project Award BX001604 and Merit Review 
Awards); by the NIH (grants R01CA196848, RO1CA138642, RO1CA160079, 
RO1CA199694 and UO1CA184966); and by the Astellas Foundation for Research on 
Metabolic Disorders fellowship funded by Astellas Pharma, Inc., and was conducted in 
SFVAMC research laboratory space assigned to the Respondents.  The research was 
reported, in part, by the Respondents in their capacity as VA employees as evidenced by 
the reference in the Cellular Physiology and Biochemistry journal article to the 
Respondent’s affiliation with SFVAMC.  Therefore, allegation #1 falls within the scope of 
VHA Directive 1058.02. 

 d. The University of California, San Francisco (UCSF) has concurrent jurisdiction over 
allegation #1 referenced above based on the fact that the Respondents are UCSF faculty 

    Memorandum 
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C Memorandum, dated December 1, 2020, requesting an 
extension of the deadline for completing the inquiry 

ORO 
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